
From: THOMAS Wesley * DEQ <wesley.thomas@deq.oregon.gov> 
Sent: Friday, December 8, 2023 3:20 PM
To: John Renda <jrenda@anchorqea.com>
Cc: Halah Voges <hvoges@anchorqea.com>; Rob Ede <robe@hahnenv.com>; Jen Mott
<jmott@anchorqea.com>; Ryan Barth <rbarth@anchorqea.com>; Bob Wyatt
<rjw@nwnatural.com>; Patricia Dost <pdost@pearllegalgroup.com>
Subject: RE: Gasco: Groundwater Quality Database through the 2023 Annual Event
 

                                             

John,
 
Thank you for keeping me in the loop. The 30-day extension is approved.
 
Enjoy your weekend.
 
Wes
 
Wesley Thomas, P.E.
Project Manager/Environmental Engineer
O: 503-229-6932
M: 971-263-8822
Wesley.Thomas@deq.oregon.gov
 

From: John Renda <jrenda@anchorqea.com> 
Sent: Friday, December 8, 2023 3:08 PM
To: THOMAS Wesley * DEQ <wesley.thomas@deq.oregon.gov>
Cc: Halah Voges <hvoges@anchorqea.com>; Rob Ede <robe@hahnenv.com>; Jen Mott
<jmott@anchorqea.com>; Ryan Barth <rbarth@anchorqea.com>; Bob Wyatt
<rjw@nwnatural.com>; Patricia Dost <pdost@pearllegalgroup.com>
Subject: Gasco: Groundwater Quality Database through the 2023 Annual Event
 
Hello Wes, Happy Holidays!
 

REDACTED



We routinely submit the groundwater quality database to DEQ within 120 days of the semiannual
and annual groundwater monitoring events.  We collected the last sample of the annual
groundwater monitoring event on September 27, 2023 so the groundwater quality database would
be due to DEQ on January 27, 2024. As you know, in recent years, laboratory turnaround and
external data validation have been taking longer than in the past. We just received the laboratory
results but validation is still 8 weeks out. NW Natural is therefore requesting a 30-day extension to
February 27, 2024. Please let us know if you have any questions or would like any additional
information.
 
John J. Renda, RG

ANCHOR QEA, LLC 
jrenda@anchorqea.com 
6720 S Macadam Avenue, Suite 300
Portland, OR  97219
Main      503.670.1108 x6171
Direct    503.924.6171
Cell        503.502.5470
 
ANCHOR QEA, LLC
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
This electronic message transmission contains information that may be confidential and/or privileged work product prepared
in anticipation of litigation.  The information is intended for the use of the individual or entity named above.  If you are not
the intended recipient, please be aware that any disclosure, copying distribution or use of the contents of this information is
prohibited.  If you have received this electronic transmission in error, please notify us by telephone at (503) 670-1108.

 




